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2023-2024 Officers  

Susan Cleereman,  

  President 

Leon Bergeron, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Sherrie Chrysler, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Sherrie Chrysler, 

Imm. Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2022-2024 

Richard Nettlow 

Kristen Boguslaski 

Patricia Richardson 

2023-2025 

Ray Scoboria 

Jim Rugenski 

Luis Montenegro 

              The Kiwanis Club of 
        Dearborn 

     

 

        Club Chartered – May, 1928 

            96th Annual 

           Installation and Awards  
       Dinner 

 
                      September 26, 2023 
         Oh, What a night! 

 

IT’S STILL 

PEANUT TIME.   

I’m sure everybody 

read Treasurer Al’s 

Peanut Letter.  

We need to sell 

peanuts. 

Key Club members 

spent 2 days out and 

this weekend we’ve 

got it covered at 

Dearborn Fresh in 

Dearborn and 

Dearborn Heights.  

Questions:  

Call/email 

Jim.rugenski@gmail.

com (313) 949-5747 

KIWANITALK 

This month we are highlighting : 

Peanut Sale with Jim Rugenski:  
https://youtu.be/2m3UsCdjnsI?feature=shared 
Click on Link: 

OCTOBER MEETING DATES 
 3 BOARD MEETING 
10 Sandwich Making - NOAH PROJECT 
 “Sports World” athletes are in the house tonight! 
       11 Wednesday – 9:00 a.m. Deliver and hand out  
     300 Lunches – Noah Project, Downtown Detroit 
17 John Riling, Vietnam Vets of  America 
       19 Thursday - Kiwanitalk Taping at Dearborn High 
24 Nick Kristock, Fleece & More 
31  NO MEETING (5

th
 Tuesday) and it’s Halloween 

President Susan Cleereman  
and Imm. Past President Sherrie Chrysler 

Left:  Retiring Officers are thanked with M&M’s – Don Killion 
and Renan Ludscher 
Right:  Incoming Board of Directors:  Jim Rugenski, Luis 
Montenegro and Ray Scoboria 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PEANUTS! 

 

PEANUT FUNDRAISER IS  BACK!  

Sept. 7, 8, 9, 10 

 

AND BEYOND! 

Thank you to the Peanut Pirates who hit the streets 

last month and hawked peanuts for cash.  From Top R 

The Big Goober Himself, Jim Rugenski, Roger & Luis in 

the middle of Outer Drive, Roger again, Peggie P., Ray 

Scoboria, Sherry Chrysler at the Dearborn Market, 

Leon Bergeron, Richard Nettlow at ACE (Center) and 

back to the Top L is the winner of the “most money 

Collected in a day” Don Killion.  Great job, Everyone!!!  

LET THE CORPORATE SALES BEGIN!  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KIWANITALK IS LIVE whenever and wherever we choose to enjoy it!   It’s just a Click 

away.  Below are two recent interviews.  Take a look – CLICK on the Links.  Feel free to share them, as well. 
 
Kiwanis Key Club with Izzy Campeau, Melvindale H.S. & Moe Ali Al-Sabeh, Crestwood 
H.S.:  https://youtu.be/wuzaj9YITEQ?feature=shared 
 
KIWANITALK – Next month we are highlighting  
  Mati's Deli with Owner Lou Weinstein:  
  
https://youtu.be/s_ERJ9QhRjc?feature=shared 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

It was hard not to smile when this face was smiling at 

you.  The Life of John MacDowell Matthews was celebrated in 

June with a wonderful service at First Presbyterian Church 

which included three very proud sons, Military Honors, a 

Scottish “Piper”, many friends and lots of Family.   Very 

recently, our Club received a lovely letter from Doris 

Matthews.  Doris had some kind words to say about John and 

his 56 years of Kiwanis service.  The letter included a very 

generous check that John had arranged for at the time of his 

passing.  We were asked to remember a Life “very well lived” 

when we think of John.   That we can do!  

 

PENRICKTON CENTER FOR 

Blind Children 

Annual 

Kick-Off Dinner 

October 13, 2023 

Held at The Henry in Dearborn, five 

members of our club were able to 

enjoy this one-of-a-kind charity that 

is celebrating 71 years of serving 

blind children.  Incredible and 

amazing stories were told and of 

course everyone was able to meet 

the new Executive Director Ms. 

Patricia Obrzut or Patty Oz.  This is 

Patty’s 37
th

 year working here; the 

Title is new.   Kiwanis donated 

$2,000 in the Parade of Checks. 

Fun evening!  www.penrickton.org 

 

 

From L:  Lynne and Don Killion, Peggie Pedenelli, 

Richard Nettlow and Kiwanis Governor Renea.  Lynne is 

Rotary, but we love to let her hang out with us.   
 

https://youtu.be/wuzaj9YITEQ?feature=shared
https://youtu.be/s_ERJ9QhRjc?feature=shared


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior BINGO at  

Hubbard Manor  

presented by OUR CLUB! 

10-17-23 

From L:  Sherrie on her way to check a 

BINGO card.  Brad calling the numbers, 

Kristen ready to pay.  Rebecca getting the 

desert plates ready.   

October 10, 2023  The NOAH PROJECT.  
“Networking, Organizing, and Advocating for the 

Homeless.”  We made sandwiches the night 

before at Park Place; Kiwanians and 13 Key 

Club members.   The next morning we 

drove 300 sandwiches to E. Adams Street 

in Detroit and served lunch.  Wow!  Very  

cool….   info@noahprojectdetroit.org 

 

Great job to all the sandwich 

makers, led by Leon 

Bergeron and lots of help 

from Ray Scoboria, Michelle 

Meschke, Sue Smith, 

Governor Renea, Sherrie 

Chrysler and we could not 

have done it as timely without 

the Key Club students.  

Awesome!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NEWSLETTER WRITER 

Peggie Pedenelli 
And her beautiful family 

Due to budget stuff, dinners will be charged $20.   

Actually, Park Place has charged $20 for each 

dinner for the past year and a half.  The club has 

paid the extra $1.   

There is always a 25 person minimum.   

  $20 
 

TREASURER 

Al  Holmes 

Working the Noah Project 

Great job serving so many lunches, Guys!     

The NOAH front line:  Jerry Assenmacher, Richard 

Nettlow, Al Holmes, Rob Meschke and Tom Murphy  
(Peggie was late, she did dishes.)   LOL.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://youtu.be/rsRfkte05j8  

Check out this YouTube link above and see the Kiwanis Club of Colonial Plymouth 

President Rick Schubatis talk about his club and all the things they do in their 

community.   Colonial Plymouth is in the same Division as we are, Division 2.  The 

Club was honored with a “Shining Star” award and the video will show you why!   

Control/CLICK on the Link.   

 

https://youtu.be/rsRfkte05j8


 



 


